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July 2025

One of my all-time favorite quotes by Helen Keller  
is, "Alone we can do so little, together we can do so 

much".

I am excited to be coming into this year with a TEAM 
approach. T.E.A.M - Together Everyone Achieves More.  
We have so many great clubs and Lions in this district and I 
know that together we can do some amazing things!

One of those areas we do amazing things in is service.  
Let's be proud of what we do as Lions. I encourage ALL 
clubs to share their service activities and accomplishments 
with the public, in our District Newsletter and on your 
club's social media pages so we can share them on our 
district Facebook page, Northern New York Lions, District 
20W. This is important because sharing the work we do as 
Lions is what will help us attract new members. Why not 
invite others to assist in our service projects? I know of 
several Lions who have joined because of being asked to 
be a part of what we do. Plus, it helps us share ideas across 
the district!

And that brings us to membership. Though we are all 
responsible for helping attract new members, I am asking 
that every club identify a Membership Chair. You will 
be hearing a lot about membership this year and LCI's 
Mission 1.5 global initiative to reach 1.5 million members.  TEAMWORK!
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But I would like to bring that down to a district level, for 
a District 20W Mission 1.5 Challenge. I am challenging 
EVERY club this year to bring in 1.5 members this year…. 
Well, we can't have a half of a member, so let's think 
positive and make that challenge 2 members.  Who will 
be first to meet the challenge? I will also recognize all of 
the clubs that meet the challenge at the district testimonial 
on Friday, May 8th, with a "District 20 W Mission 1.5 
Member Challenge Achiever" patch for your club banner.  
My goal for myself and my district team is to help all clubs 
reach this achievement, because at the end of the year, I 
want to recognize EVERY club in our District!! That being 
said, please be assured I am never more than a phone call, 
text or email away! So, never hesitate to reach out!!

I also have challenged myself to get as many Lions as I can 
to our first Cabinet Meeting on Saturday, September 6th 
at the Latham Holiday Inn. You will not be disappointed!!  
The focus for that meeting will be on vision and the topics 
will be shared very shortly, but trust me when I tell you we 
have some great guest speakers, partners we can work with, 
and information that will be shared that you can bring back 
to your clubs. You won't want to miss it!

In addition, at that September cabinet meeting, we will be 
doing Portal Training and Officer Training in the afternoon, 
so you will definitely want to put this date on your calendar.  
If I am asking you to give up a Saturday, than I will work 
my hardest to make sure you leave that day not regretting 
that you did, and with a wealth of information!

Simply said, I am EXTREMELY EXCITED for the year 
ahead!! I am excited to roll up my sleeves along with what 
I feel is an amazing district team, to help assist in any way 
we can! We will be kicking things off at the International 
Convention in Orlando the middle of July and then we'll be 
hitting the ground running! And remember, this year, when 
I say team, I am also referring to every Lion and Leo in the 
district.  

We are all a T.E.A.M. ….. because, 
Together Everyone Achieves More.

Yours in Lionism,
Lion Barbara Bentley
District Governor, 20W
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SUBMISSION REQUIREMENTS
Send articles, photos and event flyers! Keep in 
mind I try to publish as close to the 1st as possible 
so if your event is at the beginning of the month 
you should place it in the previous month also.

ARTICLES
Microsoft Word preferred. Text embedded in email, 
or .pdf accepted. Captioned photos separate 
please.

PHOTOS
.jpg preferred. Include corresponding captions with 
names.

EVENT FLYERS

Full page: 7.5 X 9.5
Half page: 7.5 X 4.75 

karenbentleyrager@gmail.com

NEXT ROAR DEADLINE
JULY 28

NEW
ADDRESS!

LIONS ARE LIONS ARE SOCIAL!SOCIAL!

Stay connected Stay connected to to 
Lions International Lions International and and 
our our service around the service around the 
world world by following by following us us 

on social media.on social media.

Vertical format. 



DISTRICT 20W CABINET
DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Barbara Bentley (Saratoga Springs Lions)
20 De Voe Drive, Colonie NY 12205
Phone: 518-894-1375
barbann22@gmail.com

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Ed Balaban (Broadalbin-Perth Lions)
654 County Hwy 138, P.O. Box 485, Broadalbin, NY 12025
716-474-5510
bklynbrn@att.net

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
THIS COULD BE YOU!!!

CABINET SECRETARY
Patricia Murphy (Duane Lions)
11725 Duanesburg Road, Delanson, NY 12053
pmurphy5357@gmail.com
Cell: 518-368-4379

CABINET TREASURER
Eric Unislawski (Greater Johnstown Lions) 
P. O. Box 31, Johnstown, NY 12095-0031 
Cell: 518-669-2903; eunislawski1@gmail.com 

IMMEDIATE PAST DG
Holly McConchie (Galway Lions)
13 Marilyn  Drive, Glenville, NY 12302
Home: 518-882-6516; Cell: 518-366-1010
hmcconchie@aol.com

GLOBAL ACTION TEAM
LEADERSHIP
PCC Mark Whitney (Town of Schroon Lions)
6825 Lynvale Drive, Fort Wayne, IN 46804
Cell: 518-791-7519
md20pccmark@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP
PDG Michele O’Hare (Bethlehems Lions) 
8 Turnberry Drive, Slingerlands, NY 12159
Home: 518-475-1908, Cell:518-410-5941
mapohare@gmail.com

EXTENSION TEAM 
PDG Ed Pike
3037 Co Hwy 107, Amsterdam, NY 12010
Cell: 518-423-9128
Weski48@yahoo.com

GLOBAL SERVICE 
PDG John McDonald (Saratoga Springs Lions)
P.O. Box 91; Galway, NY 12074
Home: 518-882-6148; Cell: 518-763-9262
jmcdonald33@nycaprr.com

COMMUNICATIONS AND 
MARKETING TEAM
DISTRICT COORDINATOR
Robert Townsend

DIRECTORY ADMINISTRATOR
Meredith Beringer

WEBSITE DIRECTOR
Jim Cypher

NEWSLETTER AND MD20 
MAGAZINE DIRECTER
Karen Rager (Glens Falls Lions)
82 Hunter Lane, Queensbury, NY 12804
Home: 518-798-3143; karenbentleyrager@gmail.com

FACEBOOK ADMINISTRATORS
Barbara Bentley (Saratoga Springs Lions)
119 East Main Street, Cambridge NY 12816
Home: 518-252-1070; Cell: 518-269-5370
bbentley@saratogaspringslions.org

Edward Balaban (Broadalbin-Perth) 
654 County Hwy 138, PO Box 485
Broadalbin, NY 12025
bklynbrn@att.net

FACEBOOK EDITOR
Jim Cypher
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REGIONS AND ZONES
REGION L
ZONE “A” CHAIR  
Lion Robert Maxum (Clinton Lions Club)
2 Sunset Drive Clinton, NY 13323
315-794-0410
Maxamr60@gmail.com
Clinton, Deerfield, Greater Herkimer, Holland Patent

ZONE “B” CHAIr  
Lion Jim Winkler (Clinton Lions)
136 Utica Road, Clinton, NY 13323
Home: 315-853-6355; Cell: 315-601-4038 
wink8@aol.com
Marcy Telephone, New Hartford New York Mills 
Whitestone, Sauquoit Valley, Utica

REGION I
ZONE “A” CHAIR
Lion Alexander Guilmette (Ballston Spa Lions) 
PO Box 2454, Ballston Spa, NY 12020
518-847-8831
Apg200@gmail.com
Ballston Spa, Galway, Greater Amsterdam, Saratoga 
Springs, Scotia-Glenville, Town of Greenfield

ZONE “B” Chair 
TBD 
Broadalbin-Perth,  Fonda & Fultonville, Greater 
Johnstown, Speculator

REGION O
REGION CHAIR 
PDG Michele Puleo O’Hare (Bethlehem Lions)
8 Turnberry Drive, Slingerlands, NY 12159
Home: 518-475-1908; Cell: 518-410-5941
mapohare@gmail.com
ZONE “A AND “B” CHAIR
Lion Matthew Wilcenski (Bethlehem)
15-7 Regina Court, Delmar, NY 12054
518-221-3437
Matthewwilcenski4@gmail.com
Albany & Troy, Bethlehem, Duane, Greater Ravena Area, 
SUNY UALB, Town of Wright/Schoharie Valley, Waterford

REGION N
REGION CHAIR
Lettie Saheim (Mechanicville-Stillwater Lions)
117 Hansen Road, Schaghticoke, NY 12154
Hoe: 518-753-7867; Cell: 518-669-9873
lsaheim117@gmail.com

ZONE “A” CHAIR  TBD
Glens Falls, Hadley Luzerne, Long Lake, Newcomb, Town 
of Schroon

ZONE “B” Chair
Lion Linda Pleat (Schuylerville Lions)
313 Route 32 N, Schuylerville, NY 12871
518-505-5991
lpleat@mac.com
Cambridge, Greenwich, Mechanicville Stillwater, 
Schuylerville, Town of Hoosick

REGION S
ZONE “A” CHAIR 
PDG Milledge “Smitty” Smith
13487 NY-178, Adams, NY 13605
315-778-3281
pdgsmitty@gmail.com
Clifton Fine, Edwards, Gouverneur, Heuvelton, Lisbon, 
Louisville, Ogdensburg, Raquette River

ZONE “B” CHAIR 
PDG Priscilla Laurin
207 Sheldon Lane, Chazy, NY 12921
518-569-4421
Lionpriscilla2324@yahoo.com 
Chazy, Lake Placid, Malone, Peru, Plattsburgh, Saranac 
Lake, Tupper Lake
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NEW NEW 
LION LION 

PORTALPORTAL
www.lionsclubs.org/en/

resources-for-
members/digital-products/

portal-updates



District 20-W Comprises These New York State Counties

Albany, Clinton, Essex, Franklin, Fulton, Hamilton, Herkimer, 
Montgomery, Eastern Oneida, Rensselaer, St. Lawrence, 

Saratoga, Schenectady, Schoharie, 
Warren, and Washington.
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LIONS RESOURCES
can be found at this link

www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-mem-
bers/resource-center

Fundraising Guide
An interactive tool that helps clubs through the 
process of planning an online or event fundraiser

Developing Local Partnerships
A hands-on guide that helps clubs evaluate their 
strengths, identify their needs, and connect with like-
minded organizations in the commuity for potential 
partnership opportunities

Cabinet Secretary & Treasurer e-Book
Helpful resource that walks the cabinet secretary 
& treasurer through their role providing helpful tips, 
resources and tools.

Dues Billing Table
Break down of dues

Vision Screening for Children
A vision screening event for children in local primary, 
middle or secondary schools that identifies those who 
may have vision problems requiring comprehensive 
follow-up by eye care professionals

LCIF GRANT APPLICANTS 
RESOURCES

www.lionsclubs.org/en/lcif-grants-toolkit#mod1

 Newcomb Lions Club
 Chicken BBQ ..........................July 5, 2025

 International Convention
 Orlando, FL .............................July 13 – 17 2025

 Lions Eye Bank
 Annual Golf Tournnament .......August 4, 2025

 Schuylervill Lions Club
 SUP Races ...............................August 9, 2025

 1st Cabinet Meeting
 Latham Holiday Inn .......... September 6, 2025

 Saratoga Lions Club
 Golf Tournament .....................September 10, 2025
 
 Schuylerville Lions Club
 Tasting on the Hudson .............September 13/14,  ......
 2025
 
 Town of Greenfield Lions
 Townwide Garage Sale ............September 13, 2025

 Town of Greenfield Lions
 Portable Tool Box Raffle .........September 14, 2025
 
 St. Catherine’s Center for Children
 Golf Tournament .....................September 15, 2025

 Saratoga Lions Club and 
 Albany & Troy Lions Club 
 Charter Night ...........................October  11, 2025

 Glens Falls Lions Club
 Rescheduled Golf Tournament October 11, 2025

 Town of Greenfield Lions Club
 40th Charter night ....................October 18, 2025

 Fall Conference    
 Lake George Marriott ....... November 8, 2025

 3rd Cabinet Meeting   
 Johnstown Holiday Inn ..........February 7, 2026

CALENDAR
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 4th Cabinet Meeting 
 Lake Placid High 
 Peaks Resort ................... April 11, 2026

 Testimonial
 Van Patten Golf Club ...... May 8, 2026
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EVENTS/FLYERS
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SAVE THE 
DATE! 

 Town of Greenfield Lions 
Club are celebrating 40 
years of Lions Service 
Date: October 18th, 2025 
Time: 6pm cocktails, 7pm dinner 
Place: Knights of Columbus 50 Pine 
Street, Saratoga Springs 
Cost: $50 pp (pre-sale is requested) 
Guest Speaker – to be determined 
Contact PDG Lion Joe Jarvis at 518-
423-7790 for more info 

1
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DONOR NUMBERS
Over 750 Donors in 2024, with
August being our high of 83
Donors! 

Facilitated over 1,200 Corneal
Transplants! 

TRANSPLANTS

2024 SUCCESSESWHO ARE WE?

OUR MISSION = YOUR VISION

Contact Us!
4 Tower Place

 Suite 601
Albany, NY 12203

518-489-7606

2025 Newsletter

Making an Impact 
in Your Community
 for Over 70 Years!

Sight Society of Northeastern New York, INC.

155 Corporate Woods 
Suite 150

Rochester, NY 14623
585-272-7890www.lebnortheast.org

The Lions Eye Bank of the Northeast (LEBNE) is a non-
profit organization established by the Lions to restore
sight and improve lives through eye tissue donation.
We serve as a vital link in the process of eye donation.
Dedicated to recovering, processing, and distributing
donated eye tissue for corneal transplants, medical
research, and education.

PROGRAMMING
Established our own DSAEK &
DMEK Programs!

In August of 2024, we placed 50
Corneas for Transplant in one week! 

CORNEA PLACEMENT

Enlarging our facility by 5,000 square
feet

EXPANSION
“GIFT”of Sightof Sight

TheThe
“Every flower I see,

every patient I
help, every smile on

another’s face is
seen through their

eye. Thank You” 
-Grateful Recipient-

“Every flower I see,
every patient I

help, every smile on
another’s face is

seen through their
eye. Thank You” 
-Grateful Recipient-
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schuylerville, ny

Sat, Sept 13, 2025    3-6pm
HUDSon crossing Park
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TASTING ON THE HUDSON

Schuylerville Lions Club

Must be 21 to enter

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/tasting-on-the-hudson-tickets
QR code for TICKETS

��������������������������
������������
�	����������������

ABSOLUTELY NO CHILDREN



 

3311sstt  AAnnnnuuaall  TToowwnn  ooff  GGrreeeennffiieelldd  

          
SSaattuurrddaayy  SSeepptt  1133tthh  aanndd  SSuunnddaayy  SSeepptt  1144tthh,,  22002255  

FFrroomm  99aamm  ttoo  44ppmm,,  RRaaiinn  oorr  SShhiinnee!!  
Sponsored by TToowwnn  ooff  GGrreeeennffiieelldd  LLiioonnss  CClluubb  &&  GGrreeeennffiieelldd  CCeenntteerr  BBaappttiisstt  CChhuurrcchh  

 
 
 

Get your GGaarraaggee  SSaallee on the Official Map by stopping at the GGrreeeennffiieelldd  TToowwnn  HHaallll..   
Cost is only $5 per address. **********DDeeaaddlliinnee  iiss  AAUUGG  3300,,  22002255********** 
CCaasshh  oorr  cchheecckkss  --  MMaakkee  cchheecckkss  ppaayyaabbllee  ttoo::  GGrreeeennffiieelldd  CCeenntteerr  BBaappttiisstt  CChhuurrcchh    

 
Vendor and Crafter Spaces are available at 14 

Wilton Road (Empty Lot) by the 
Greenfield Center Post Office. 

Contact ONLY Greenfield Lion Verna Plummer 
via email vplummer122@gmail.com for a Vendor 
Application. ABSOLUTELY No Garage Sale items 

will be accepted at the Vendor Area. Vendor 
Parking in the Community Center lot. First Come, 

First Serve. Beware of Scammers! 

**Deadline is Aug 24th, 2025!** 
10 x 10 / 12 x 12 space $25 For Both Days 

10 x 20 - $40 For Both Days 
We have had scammers in the past try to sell 
spaces that are not available – Please ONLY 
CONTACT LION VERNA PLUMMER. She is the 
only one on-line handling this event! 

 

Proposed Weekend Events: 
Crafters & Vendors, Lions Information Booth 
& Lions Silent Auction and Greenfield Lions 
Food Trailer –Serving Fresh-Made Breakfast 
Sandwiches and Hot Lunch, corner of Rt 9N 
and Wilton Road. 
Note: More events will be posted when 
information becomes available. Check our  
Facebook page for updates – Town Of 
Greenfield Lions Club -NY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Local Businesses can advertise on the back 
of the Garage Sale Map for a small fee. All 
Logos and/or Artwork should be a jpeg or 
pdf file type. Maps will be printed in color. 
Contact Lion Verna Plummer 518-605-6105 
with any Silent Auction donations or Ads.  
 

 ** Deadline is August 24th, 2025** 
 

Get in on the community fun, find those treasures, bump into people you 
haven’t seen in a while and enjoy our TToowwnn.  

New This Year:  
For those Town of Greenfield residents that 
want an in-town garage sale space, there are 
$10 12 x 12 spaces available to rent for the 
weekend at the vacant lot next to the 
Greenfield Community Center. Parking will be 
in the Community Center lot.  
Please contact Lion Verna Plummer at 
vplummer122@gmail.com  
All garage sale items must be picked up by 
7pm Sunday Sept 14th. All garbage is the 
resident’s responsibility to remove.  

14
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ThGlens Falls Lions Club

Swing for Sight and Sound
22nd Annual Golf Tournament 
at Airway Meadows

Saturday October 11, 2025
Registration at 7:45 am
1st place team $4001st place team $400
$100 per person$100 per person
Raffles and PrizesRaffles and Prizes

Water/Soda/Hotdog at the turnWater/Soda/Hotdog at the turn
Kielbasa and Chicken Bar-b-cue Kielbasa and Chicken Bar-b-cue 
After the TournamentAfter the Tournament

For more informationFor more information
Contact Scott RagerContact Scott Rager
518-798-3143518-798-3143
rager@roadrunner.comrager@roadrunner.com

Event/Tee/Hole Sponsorships Available!Event/Tee/Hole Sponsorships Available!
Help Support our Missions 

of Sight and Sound and More!
P.O. Box 528, Glens Falls, NY 12801
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Glens Falls Lions Club

Swing for Sight and Sound
3 Ways  You Can Help our Misions
1. SPONSER A TEAM - $100 per person  
 Player 1

 Player 2

 Player 3

 Player 4

2. SPONSER A Tee/Hole - $125 per Tee/Hole
 Company Logo on Tee/Hole Sineage

3. Event Sponsor - $1000
 Company Logo on Banner and foursome with dinner

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
“GLENS FALLS LIONS CLUB CSF” 

SEND TO P.O. BOX 528, GLENS FALS NY 12801

PLEASE RSVP no later than 
Sunday October 5, 2025

17
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PDG Joan Scott Leadership Award
Hear the World

The Lions Hearing Conservation Society of NYS is proud to introduce the 
‘PDG Joan Scott Leadership Hear the World Award’.

This award has been established to recognize a Lion, individual or organization that 
has listened to the needs of their community and helped implement that vision.

Name of recipient can be etched onto the award (total of 40 characters 
including award name allowed).  Award is 9 ¾ inches high.

Purchase price $300.00 (no tax) and shipping is included.
•	

•	 Make checks payable to: LHCS
•	

•	 Mail to: PDG Rick Brisee, 192 Middletown Road, Waterford, NY 12188

Any questions: (518) 209-8812 or rbrisee@hotmail.com
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www.hoffmanhelpinghands.com/fundraisers/
roarwithlions2023
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Free Lifetime Pass for 
Military Veterans and Gold Star Families 

This provides lifetime passes to thousands of 
federal recreation sites. Veterans can present one 
of the four forms of acceptable ID: Department 
of Defense ID Card, Veteran Health ID (VHIC), 
Veteran ID Card, or veteran’s designation on a 

state-issued U.S. driver’s license or ID card. 

The pass can be obtained by visiting 
www.nps.gov/planyourvisit/pickup-pass-locations.ht
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ARTICLES

...continued on next page
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MECHANICVILLE-STILLWATER LIONS CLUB
Eye Bank of Hope Award
By PDG Priscilla Laurin

Lion Polly Shannon was awarded Lion Eye Bank of Hope 
Award by PDG Lettie Saheim.

During the clubs end 
of the year celebration 
Lion Fred Donovan was 
awarded a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship

KING LION JOHN MCBRIDE
227 Central Avenue, Mechanicville, NY 12118
Home: 518-542-3380
jjmcbjr@aol.com

BROADALBIN-PERTH LIONS 
CLUB
Supporting School Backpack Program
By Lion Ed Balaban

Market 32/Price Chopper recently granted the 
Broadalbin-Perth Lions two $250 gift cards that were 

allocated to the Broadalbin-Perth and Mayfield Central 
School Backpack programs to mitigate food insecurity for 
those students and their families who were in need. This 
effort is another example of the Lions outreach to the local 
community to address a global cause at the local level.

KING LION ROBERT TOWNSEND
05 CO HWY 126, Amsterdam, NY 12010 
Home 518-843-6553; Cell 518- 866-1250 
rtownsen@nycap.rr.com  

CLUB CORRESPONDENCE 
P O Box 331, Broadalbin, NY 12025-0331 
bplions@hotmail.com 
e-clubhouse.org/sites/broadalbinny/

GOVERNEUR LIONS CLUB
Knight of the Blind
By PDG Priscilla Laurin

During the last meeting for the Gouverneur Lions Club for 

Left- Pam Brooks, 
Club President Bob 
Townsend, Valerie Kevlin 
with grandson Jamus, 
Mike Auricchio, Tim 
Ott, and Tom Kevlin 
promoted the club's recent 
outreach with Market 32/
Price Chopper at their 
refreshment concession at 
the Town Athletic Fields 
during the Broadalbin 
Youth Commission's 

spring soccer 
season. Market 
32/Price Chopper 
granted the Lions 
two $250 gift 
cards, one each 
to the Backpack 
programs at 
Broadalbin-Perth 
and Mayfield 
Central School.

Above -The Market 32/Price Chopper banner adorned the Broadalbin-
Perth Lions' utility trailer at the Town Athletic Fields during the 
Broadalbin Youth Commission's spring soccer season, promoting the 
joint efforts of the Lions and Market 32/Price Chopper to mitigate food 
insecurity for those students and their families who were in need. With a 
$250 gift card each to the Backpack programs at Broadalbin-Perth and 
Mayfield Central School, this is another example of the Lions' outreach 
to the local community to address a global cause at the local level.
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this calendar year Lion Betsy Cummings had resigned as 
president of the club she was awarded a Knight of the Blind 
for all the work she has completed.

KING LION BETSY CUMMINGS 
160 Grove St Gouverneur, NY 13642 
Home & Cell: 315-771-1310 
Work: 315-287-0770 
bcummin3@msn.com

SAUQUOIT VALLEY LIONS 
CLUB
70 Years of Service
By Lion John Griffin

The Sauquoit Valley Lions is celebrating 70 Years of 
Service having been Chartered on June 30,1955 by 

Lions Clubs International. After months of planning by the 

Anniversary 
Committee members, 
the recognition dinner 
was held on June 
12,2025 at the Orchard 
Hall Restaurant in 
Sauquoit.  Region L 
Chair Jim Winkler 
and representatives 
from the Clinton Lions 
Club, the Utica Lions 
Club and the New 
Hartford New York 
Mills Whitestown 
Lions Club joined 
the Sauquoit Valley 
Lions Club members, 

and their guest in celebration of 70 years of service to the 
Sauquoit Valley community and beyond.
 

Lion President 
John Markley 
opened the 
festivities 
welcoming all 
in attendance 
and recognizing 
Sauquoit Valley 
Members, present 
and past, that have 
served the Club 
over those years.  
ohn honored the 
legacy of Lion 
Max Townsend, 
Lion Candy 
Collins and Lion 
Dean Tibbitts who 
passed during the 
most recent year.  
 
Club Treasurer 
Lion Connie 
Griffin was Master 
of Ceremonies 
and led the group 
in recognition 
and celebratory 
events throughout 

the evening including historical highlights. Lion Connie 
specifically referenced Charter Member Lion Lewis Smith 

who served the Club for 67 years prior to his death in 2022.
 
Following dinner, Region Chair Jim Winkler installed new 
Sauquoit Valley Lion member Phil Przyluke. Phil was 
sponsored by present Lion and spouse Michele Przyluke 
and follows in the steps of his father, Marshall, a past 
member.
 

Sauquoit Lions and guest gather to celebrate the Club’s 
70th Anniversary.

Sauquoit Valley Lion Michael Bader is 
presented the Robert J. Uplinger Award by 
Past President Ed Collins and President 
Lion John Markley.

Sauquoit Valley Lion Michele Przyluke is 
presented the Robert J. Uplinger Award by 
Vice-President Sue Hughes and President John 

Region Chair Jim Winkler inducts new Sauquoit 
Valley Lion Phillip Przyluke.

Sauquoit Valley Lion members receive "Entertainment 
Awards" at the Club’s 70th Anniversary celebration.
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Past Lion President Ed Collins then presented the Melvin 
Jones Fellowship Award for Dedicated Humanitarian 
Service to fellow Lion member Michael Bader.  Mike has 
been an active Lion for 25 Years serving as President for 5 
years, Vice President for several years and Chairman of a 
number of Club events.
 

Sauquoit Valley Lion Vice-President Sue Hughes then 
presented the Robert J. Uplinger Award for Distinguished 
Service to Lion Michele Przyluke.  Lion Michele was 
Secretary of the New Hartford Lioness Club for many years 
before becoming a valued member of the Sauquoit Valley 
Lions having over 40 years of Service in Lionism.
 
A highlight of the night was the presentation of 
“Entertainment Awards” in a variety of categories for 
members based on traits exhibited during their Lion Club 
tenure.  A good time was had by all, and it was a most 
memorable Celebration.

KING LION JOHN MARKLEY
2625 Oneida Street, Sauquoit, NY 13456-3209
Cell: 315-725-9644
golfjjsc@aol.com

CLINTON LIONS CLUB
End of Year Celebrations
By Lion Jim Winkler

For our first meeting this month, we joined other Lions 
in our region and celebrated the 70th anniversary of 

the chartering of the Sauquoit Valley Lions Club. After 
a delicious meal at their meeting site, Orchard Hall in 
Sauquoit, NY, their program followed. They reviewed the 
history of the club, displayed numerous club pictures & 
documents from the past and presented a number of light-
hearted personally tailored recognitions to club members. 

Past President Lion Mike Bader was named a Melvin Jones 
Fellow and Lion Michele Przyluke received a Robert J.
Uplinger Distinguished Service Award for her thirty-plus 
years of service in Lionism. Michele also sponsored her 
husband Phil as he was inducted into the club. Everyone 
appeared to enjoy themselves and shared in an old time 
Lion’s night of camaraderie.

We continued our tradition of recognizing graduating 
seniors from three (3) area high schools (Clinton, 
Westmoreland & Waterville). With the assistance of the 
Guidance Departments in these districts, we recognized 
seven (7) graduating seniors with scholarships/awards for 

their achievements and community service while pursuing 
their diplomas. All will continue their education at an 
institute of higher education and some have already begun 
to make their mark locally through their volunteer work.

We coordinated and sponsored an eye evaluation and 
eventual fitting for corrective glasses after receiving a 
request from the nurse at our local middle school. This 
was accomplished through the cooperation and skill of the 
optometric practice of one of our members who
invoiced the club for his services. This relationship with 
our optometrist/member was established after the abolition 
of the LCI ONE SIGHT Program a number of years ago.

Despite being struck with a EF1 tornado in the early 

morning hours of 
June 22nd , seven (7) 
members made their 
way to an already 

scheduled monthly distribution of food at the Country 
Pantry in Clark Mills, NY – less than a half mile from 
where three (3) people including six-year-

old twin sisters had 
lost their lives hours 
earlier in the storm. To 
say things were a little 
confusing is definitely 

an understatement. With temperatures in the mid to upper 
nineties, we joined other community volunteers distributing 
food to those able to make it to the distribution site. The 
truck from the Food Bank in Syracuse was an hour late 
due to road closures, downed trees and power lines. Once 
unloaded, we packed the usual variety of food into their 
vehicles, although some were unable to take frozen product 
due to power outages in their places of residence – some 
not being restored for days. We ended up serving 473 
families (approximately 1,350 people).

The club joined with others in the community in support of 
the next of kin of those who lost their lives. After adjusting 
our budgeted year end contributions, we donated $500 
to each family - they have lost everything and with no 

On a real hot summer day, 
volunteers begin packing 
the first vehicle at the 
Country Pantry (June 23, 
2025).

With Leigh Harris looking on, 
Clinton Secretary Jim Winkler 
presents Lion Garry Colarusso 
with Melvin Jones
Fellowship Award at club 
picnic (June 26, 2025).
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insurance, are facing final expenses for their loved ones.

We still were able to make a total of $1,650 in budgeted 
end of year contributions. These included donations to 
Freedom Guide Dogs, Central Association for the Blind & 
Visually Impaired, Clinton Fire Department, Clark Mills 
Fire Department, Central New York Ronald McDonald 
House, The Lions Eye Bank at Albany, the Kirkland Art 
Center and the Kirkland Town Library.

Finally, we held our last 
meeting of this Lion year 
– a picnic at our local Fire 
Department Pavilion. We 
enjoyed pizza & tossed 

salad, and everyone brought a dish or dessert to pass. At the 
picnic, we honored Lion Garry Colarusso with a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship for his seven-

plus years of 
service, leadership 
positions held within 

the club & town and his active involvement since being 
inducted a Clinton Lion. Lion Mary Zimbler received a 
Club Humanitarian Service Award for providing resources 
for the economically disadvantaged. She is the Country 
Pantry Coordinator and interfaces with the local unit of the 
Salvation Army in addition to other social service agencies.

Over the summer months, we won’t be taking it too easy. 
We will be hosting a picnic for the senior citizens in the 
community the end of July, holding a town-wide Garage &  
Craft Sale in the Clinton Arena the first weekend of August 
and sponsoring a mobile shredder for the community
the middle of August. Summer will be going by fast…

At club picnic, Clinton Lion 
Mary Zimbler is recognized 
for providing resources for the 
economically disadvantaged 
through full-time coordination 
of the Country Pantry operation 
and interfacing with social 
service agencies (June 26, 
2025).

This month the Country 
Pantry food
distribution was held in 
the midst of parade of 
utility trucks attempting to 
restore power after fatal 
EF1 tornado hit within 
half-mile of distribution 
site in Clark Mills, NY 
(June 23, 2025).

HOPE EVERYONE ENJOYS THEIR SUMMER … IT 
GOES BY FAST

KING LION GABRIELE MARTINI
3370 Martin Road, Clinton, NY 13323-3811
Home: 315-853-8669; Cell: 315-794-8516
gabemartini1409@gmail.com

ALBANY & TROY LIONS 
CLUB
Happy New Year
By Lion Jerry Gordon

Happy New Year! No, not the “Let’s go out drinking!” 
kind. It’s a new Lions Year. 

General Meeting 
This was our annual installation dinner and we were 
pleased to have DG Holly McConchie to do the honors. 

Lion Queen is our new King Lion!

Lions Ruth and Larry will continue their very capable 
management of the funds of our Club and Charitable Fund, 
respectively.

Lions Shawn and Nightwing will share the Tailtwister 
andLion Tamer jobs, and Lion Jerry will continue his 
Secretarial duties.

Curious about the roles of Tail Twister and Lion Tamer?
For those curious about the roles of Tail Twister and Lion
Tamer, here’s a quick explanation. The Tail Twister brings
energy and camaraderie to meetings—lightening the
mood with humor, collecting occasional small “fines” for
things like forgetting your Lions pin, or “happy bucks”
from members who share good news. The Lion Tamer 
handles the practical side of things: ensuring meetings 
are set up, materials are organized, and everything runs 
smoothly.

Board Meeting 
PDG Michele spoke to us about her vision for a specialty 
club at St. Catherine’s that would focus on mental health 
issues, not only among St Cath’s clientele, but also in the 
greater community. Lion Jerry made a motion
that our club sponsor this new club; the motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously. She also spoke about 
the hockey tournament St. Cath. has been running for a 
few years in September at the Frear Park Hockey Rink 
in Troy. Because of renovations there, this year it will 



Inquiring minds
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your club is doing!
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karenbentleyrager@gmail.com
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be at Knickerbacker Ice Arena in Lansingburgh. We’ve 
supported this in the past with an info table, and decided to 
do so again this year. The hockey tournament supports their 
Lansingburgh Connects program, a shared initiative with 
the Lansingburgh School District and Rens County Mental 
Health.

Our bill for the spelling bee is $5000 minus a credit of 
$846 for the contributions of the 47 participating schools 
($18 each) = $4154. Lion Ruth moved that we pay this off 
from funds currently in the charitable fund; the motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously.

 Lion Jerry made a motion that we participate in the 2026 
Scripps National Spelling Bee, and that we raise the
requisite $5000 fee by applying to Brandel-Murphy Lions 
Youth Foundation for a $1500 matching grant and to the 
New York State & Bermuda Lions Foundation for a $2000 
grant. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

 Lions Maryanne, Jerry and Mike reported on our 
upcoming 100th anniversary celebration, which will be on
Oct 11 at the Gideon Putnam. We have secured the support 
of two Premiere Visionary Sponsors to offset the cost of 
the evening. The Adirondack Trust Company has written a 
check for $6,000 and the Ophthalmic Plastic Surgery PLLC 
(Dr. Ted Wladis) has written a check for $5,000. These 
generous donations will allow us to subsidize the ticket 
price at a cost of $75/person. Both sponsorship groups will 
be recognized appropriately that evening! As part of the 
celebration, we’ll be producing a commemorative souvenir 
program for all attendees. Our sponsors will be recognized 
on the inside front and inside back covers respectfully. 

There will be no other ads in the program book. We will 
have a “Friends of the Lions” page in the program that will 
recognize other donations made toward the anniversary. 
The levels of support are Gold $500+; Silver $250 - $499;
and Bronze $100 - $249. We have already received three 
Gold level sponsorships from club members.

CLUB CORRESPONDENCE
P. O. Box 192, Troy, NY 12181-0192
info@albanytroylions.org 518-512-2722
AlbanyTroyLions.org facebook.com/albanytroylions

KING LION QUEEN GHAFFAR-ADJEI
280 N Pearl St, Apt 311
Albany, NY 12207 
C: 347-303-55161 
queen3333@yahoo.com
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